Rosebery, B.C.
September 25, 1943

Pedro E. Schwartz, Esq., Consul General of Spain, 1155 Metcalfe Street, Montreal, P.Q.

Dear Sir:

As per your request of 12th ultimo, I am fore-wording you the list of those Japanese Nationals receiving full maintenance from the B.C. Security Commission and of those on partial. I am earnestly hoping that the list we prepared would meet your approval.

We are sorry to hear of your transference to a new post; and on behalf of the Japanese Nationals here may I extend you our greatest appreciations for the wonderful service you have rendered towards protecting our interests in this country.

The Japanese Nationals in this community have asked me to include in this letter their best wishes to you and good health and success in your future years.

Yours respectfully,

J. Wakabayashi Spokesman for the Japanese Nationals of Rosebery.